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MINUTES OF A MEETING OF KIRKHAM TOWN COUNCIL HELD ON TUESDAY FEBRUARY 5TH 2013 COUNCIL CHAMBER COUNCIL OFFICES 

MOOR STREET KIRKHAM FOLLOWING LEISURE COMMITTEE AT 7PM
Present: The Deputy Mayor Councillor Mrs Oades in the Chair, Councillors E.Silverwood, K.Beckett, P.Hodgson, M.McIver

1. Apologies for absence: Councillors P. Hardy and K.Wright on annual leave

 Cllr D.Murrey sick, Cllr J.Cameron absent

2. Declarations of interest: Members were reminded that, in accordance with the Local Authorities Code of Conduct Act 2007 (part 2) Members Interests and Councils Standing Orders any pecuniary or other interests should be declared. none received
3. Policing in Kirkham: Sgt O’Donoghue submitted a written report distributed to all members prior to the meeting including a report on the traffic congestion conditions surrounding Kirkham Grammar School. Cllr. Oades will attend the meeting planned. Cold Calling: further information has been received with the proposal that this subject should be added to the Annual Assembly in May. Approved.

4. Ratifications of the actions of the Leisure committee held on Tuesday February 5th 2013: approved

5. Approval of the minutes of the Council meeting held on Tuesday January 8th 2013:approved

6. Matters arising from those minutes: none recorded 

7. Deputy Mayors announcements: non recorded

8. Town Clerks announcements and correspondence:
a. Fylde Youth Council: a request to have the floodlights at the MUGA lit from dusk to 9pm was rejected on cost and resident grounds – to be revisited in future.
b. FBC plans on line – a proposal for all town and parish councils to view all plans on line was rejected as no facilities are available currently in the Council Chamber. A training session is available the clerk to attend.

c. PSCO’s in Kirkham The clerk awaiting response from the Police Commissioner and MP to support the retention of their invaluable service.

d. Former Honorary Solicitor:  the clerk to respond to a letter received from Mr. Green.
e.   LSP funding: Town End Garden the remaining funding of £680.00 to be used for 3 x 3 seater benches purchased from HMP. Approved
f. Council Chamber usage: a further communication from FBC requesting an update on KTC intention for the coming year. The FBC proposals are a greater expense than at present without the benefit of heating or Wi-Fi connectivity. The alternative would be to base all meetings in future at the Community Centre and reallocate time to the present users. In addition the purchase of equipment to view documents within those meetings would be an advantage. Noted further costings to be sourced.
9. PAOS report: circulated to members prior to this meeting. 

a. Mrs Oades reported that a reduction has been offered to the Maintenance contract by FBC – see item 12b below.

b. Additional funding to be sought for the WSH proposal 1st phase including Nominet. The clerk to pass all funding requests to FBC to source under the existing contract. Electronic copy of the latest proposal and costings to be sent to all interested partners for comment and additional funding streams.
c. Anti social behavior: Mrs Oades reported a resident of Barnfield has complained about youth disturbance. Noted to be passed to the Chair of FOKP and Police. 
d. The clerk reported HMP Kirkham will undertake an extensive litter pick on Maryfield and the Cycle path area. Clearance of the cycle path area and removal of the remaining wire fencing is also factored in for the coming week.

10. KWBG:

a.  Cllr Silverwood reported on the success of the radio scheme for businesses to countermand any illegal activity in the town. 

b. The Town Centre forum will be attended by Cllr. Silverwood on behalf of KTC and Steve Lilley on behalf of KWBG.it is anticipated that  one third of the £100,000k will come to Kirkham for additional improvements and initiatives in addition to £70k already ring fenced.  Noted 

c. Park and ride scheme: a letter has been received by a Wesham resident complaining about commuter’s car parking. Noted Cllr Oades in ongoing discussion with Railtrack to resolve this issue. A possible solution is to use the railway sidings on the Kirkham side of the track. noted
11. Planning applications:

a. 13/0008 The Bath Managers House change of use from museum to domestic dwelling – KTC no specific observations
b. Pear Tree School proposed consultation on an increase of pupil numbers and change of ages. Concerns were expressed there may be an increase in congestion and car parking requirements. Noted Cllr Oades to check further.

12. Finance report:

a. Monthly account approved

b. Precept – deferred to the end of the meeting

13. Standing Orders: Councillors Hodgson, Silverwood, Cameron and Mrs Oades ( in part ) attended meetings to further this subject. Resolved that the amended Standing Order document be passed to the Legal Officer at FBC for checks and any comments noted.
14. Kirkham Town Council structure:  a proposal for an elected chair for say 2 or 3 years with the Mayor acting as Ceremonial Head of the Council was submitted. The rationale behind this was to provide continuity and understanding of the more complex nature of the council following the transfer of parks and open spaces and the financial structures involved. This proposal could utilize the particular strengths of individual councillors.  The clerk to report to a body of three councillors for an annual assessment. The clerk reported that it is usual in Local Government to have a 360o assessment each year. Recommendation that this proposal be discussed further  at future councils.
15. Licensing: Cllr Silverwood reported on the Peddler Laws provided by NABMA and the changes which could be made to trading in the town. Noted: an extended consultation period by the Department of Communities and Local Government will end on the 28th February.

16. Staffing: no reports

17. Cycling initiatives: the clerk reported on funding available to enable off road safe cycling in the town - a meeting with Alasdair Simpson Cycling Officer LCC set for 10.30am February 12th to be attended by Cllr. Beckett with a view to enhancing the Calder Close and surrounding  area and sourcing suitable funding.
18. Council Web page: Cllr Silverwood and Cllr McIver reported on the progress of the councils web page with works carried out by Cllr Cameron. Cllr. Silverwood reported UCLAN students could undertake some works in September as part of their project work. It was noted some costs would be incurred by C.A Solutions undertaking essential changes.

12. b Precept 2013/2014:  the precept was set at £159,252.00 Band ‘D’ equivalent of £77.23. The reduction in the overall budget was made possible by the reduction of contractor costs Approved. An amount of £2,000.00 to be added to the budget for the clerk’s salary 2013/2014 to reflect the additional work of the PAOS transfer . Approved. 
19. Date and time of next meeting: the date and time of the next meeting of council will be Tuesday March 5th 2013 following Leisure Committee at 7pm Council Chamber Council Offices Moor Street Kirkham.
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